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The Senate Inquiry into Higher Education

I wish to make a contribution to the Senate Inquiry into higher education. The included background paper has considerable further details and analysis on the issues now promoted for public discussion.

Backing Australia’s Future includes some radical suggestions for extensions of and variations to HECS. The most important aspects of the background paper are concerned with these suggestions.

If invited to give evidence at the hearings, I would like to address the following issues:

(i) The indexation rule in the context of greater fee flexibility for universities. Compared to a more generous arrangement his essentially transfers future adjustments for cost increases from the public sector to students. Leaving the indexation rule unchanged will necessarily mean that students will contribute an increasing proportion to the financing of higher education, perhaps considerably so.

(ii) Some price flexibility is desirable for Australian universities, and HECS-HELP is a useful extension of current arrangements. It is important that the extent of possible price increases will be capped, and that the first income threshold of repayment will be raised.

(iii) Extending income contingent loans to full-fee paying domestic students is an improvement over the current (very poor) policy of full up-front fees for some domestic students. However, FEE-HELP is imperfect in ways now noted.

(iv) FEE-HELP allows universities to charge up to half of their students an uncapped price. For reasons explained in the background paper, this is not good policy, and in the context of supply restrictions on the number of places will deliver substantial economic rents to many institutions. An alternative approach is proposed.

(v) The real rate of interest on FEE-HELP loans: increases risks for students; is regressive compared to current HECS; is administratively cumbersome; and is unnecessary. An alternative approach, which does not add significantly to budgetary costs, is proposed in the enclosed background paper.

(vi) VET funding is ignored in Backing Australia’s Future, leaving the sector with up-front fees that will be increasing significantly over time. This is unfair, anomalous, likely to be regressive and can be resolved with current arrangements. 

(vii) HECS could also be used to provide additional assistance to ensure that there are no remaining up-front barriers to participation in higher education. How this might be done without incurring long-run budgetary costs is explained in the background paper.
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